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Winter is in full swing, and Dunkirk Dave did not see his shadow 
February 2. So, an early spring it is!

2024 was a terrific year of community programs, fundraisers, weddings, 
rentals, and more for the Friends of Knox Farm—starting with the sold-out 
EAclipse watch party in April and finishing with spectacular attendance 
at the 2024 Holiday Arts & Crafts Show in November. A nice finish to 
the season was the repaving of the road at The Stables by New York State 
Parks employees. And their efforts to keep the park roads clear and open 
this winter is greatly appreciated. 

The Friends are looking forward to the “early spring” and another busy 
year with continued restoration plans at The Stables, plus Garden Club 
updates at The Mansion, Guest House, and Secret Garden. And we’re 
looking forward to hosting our first annual Love-In-Bloom Wedding 
Showcase on May 18, 2025. If you’re interested in volunteering for the 
event, please let us know! Special events and community programs will 
continue throughout the year, and plans are being set for the 2025 Holiday 
Arts & Crafts Show in November. 

I can’t say it enough—a big thanks to all our volunteers, park employees, 
and members who help make this possible.

Dave Schifferle
President

We are looking forward to 
hosting our first annual  

Love-In-Bloom  
Wedding Showcase  

on May 18, 2025!  
If you’re interested in 

volunteering for the event, 
please let us know!

P R E S I D E N T ’ S 
R E P O R T

http://FriendsOfKnoxFarm.org
https://www.friendsofknoxfarm.org/volunteer-with-us.html


Winter at Knox Farm State Park is a time to enjoy some spectacular 
scenery, focus on organizational tasks, and plan for the coming 

seasons. The Board of Directors spent the morning together on a recent 
Saturday discussing our accounting practices, future projects, and 
opportunities for community engagement; as well as reviewing our 
strategic plan. 

Your Board of Directors is dedicated to the 
park and to carrying out the Friends’ mission. 
Every board member takes an active role 
in the decisions and implementation of our 
policies and programs. Please join me in 
thanking them for their dedication to  
the Friends.

Unlike most other nonprofit organizations, 
our Board of Directors is elected by our 
membership, giving you a direct voice about the park and its future. Input 
received from our members assists the Board in determining how best to 
attain our mission—to preserve and promote the recreational, historical, 
and cultural resources of Knox Farm State Park for the community and for 
generations to come. Membership drives our mission!

If your membership is current—THANK YOU! Your support is critical. 
If your membership has lapsed in the past year, keep an eye out in 
the mail in March for a reminder, and please consider renewing. Visit 
FriendsOfKnoxFarm.org to join or renew. Not sure if your membership is 
current? Email me at: admin@FriendsOfKnoxFarm.org. We hope to see 
you at the annual membership meeting in May!

Kathleen York
Executive Director

A special THANK YOU  
to our community  

business members:

•	Borderland Arts & 
Music Festival

•	Mind Squad HR
•	Vidler’s 5 & 10
•	Aurora Dental Care
•	Maple Hill Site, Inc.
•	Martha 360° LLC
•	PKK Wealth 

Management LLC
•	Joe Cecconi’s 

Chrysler Complex
•	Towne Automotive 

Group
•	Martha Buyer
•	42 North Brewing 

Company

M e m b e r s h i p 

d r i v e s  o u r 

m i s s i o n !

SATURDAY, MAY 3, 2025
I Love My Park Day—the largest single-day volunteer event in 
NYS—presents a perfect opportunity to clean up our favorite 
parks, plant trees and gardens, restore trails and wildlife habitat, 
remove invasive species, and work on various site improvement 
projects—all of which help to prepare our iconic state park 
system and public lands for the start of the season.  
In 2025, I Love My Park Day will be held on Saturday, May 3.  
Volunteer registration is anticipated to open in early April. 

E X E C U T I V E  
D I R E C T O R ’ S  R E P O R T

save the datesave the date

https://www.friendsofknoxfarm.org/
https://www.friendsofknoxfarm.org/
mailto:admin%40FriendsofKnoxFarm.org?subject=




W ith the darkest days of winter behind us, 
temperatures are dropping to levels we 
haven’t seen in a few years. You have to 

wonder, how animals stay active and survive these 
frigid temperatures?

One small mammal I enjoy watching in my own 
backyard is the eastern meadow vole. It’s not a 
mouse, it’s not a mole, it’s a meadow vole! At first 
glance, meadow voles seem like a mouse. However, 
they have a shorter tail and ears that barely pro-
trude past their fur. They create tunnels through 
the grass, underneath the snow. Often, these tun-
nels radiate from a large clump of grass, rocks, or 
brush pile. In this area, they create a small nest 
that is warmer than the outside air because of the 
snow insulation. During winter, Meadow voles will 
eat seeds, roots, and any plant parts they can find. 
When the snow melts in the spring, you may notice 
their “runways” or trails through the grass. These 
habits make them undesirable to many gardeners, 
but we need to remember meadow voles are a very 
important food source for hawks, owls, and red fox. 

At the end of winter, when the ground thaws from 
nights of heavy rainfall, something magical hap-
pens in our forests. Usually in the middle of March, 

spotted salamanders leave their underground bur-
rows and make their way to their vernal pools or 
spring breeding pools. These pools are sometimes 
not larger than a car and often unnoticed within a 
mature forest. There is a narrow window of about 
a week where you can reliably see them in these 
pools. Spotted salamanders have lungs and need 
to come up for air periodically. They leave small, 
clear, gelatinous egg masses wrapped around a fallen 
tree branch underwater. Once the eggs are laid, the 
party is over until next year. The females immedi-
ately return to their underground burrows while 
the males may linger, but not for long. The rest of 
the year they spend in underground rodent burrows 
eating insects, worms, and other invertebrates. I will 
be leading a walk at Knox Farm in the middle of 
March in search of these brilliant amphibians.

Next time you are out on the trails of Knox Farm, 
keep an eye out for the meadow vole tunnels in the 
melting snow. If you are interested in joining me for 
a salamander walk, please register for “Snowy with 
a Chance of Salamanders” on Eventbrite. Space is 
limited and registration is required. 

Mike Adriaansen
Environmental Educator

Under the Snow

Growing up to 9 inches long, 
 and mostly black with bold yellow spots, 

spotted salamanders are a sight to behold.

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/snowy-with-a-chance-of-salamanders-ages-8-tickets-1145579401829?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
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The historic properties at Knox Farm State Park offer 
unique and memorable spaces for weddings and events. 
Through an agreement with New York State Office of 

Parks, Recreation, and Historic Preservation, the Friends of 
Knox Farm manage and maintain three buildings at Knox Farm 
State Park, including: 

The Mansion—From breathtaking weddings and successful 
fundraisers to exquisite Chamber Orchestra performances,  
The Mansion, patio, and lawns provide the perfect backdrop 
for a memorable event. Whether big or small, we can 
accommodate a variety of events, meetings, memorial 
services, showers, and more.

The Guest House—Available to rent for overnight 
accommodations or for smaller group events, such as 
showers, meetings, retreats, and more, The Guest House can 
accommodate 10 – 14 guests in 5 beautiful rooms, each with 
an ensuite. Or, rent the great room, dining room, kitchen, and 
patio for your next meeting or small gathering.

The Stables—History and innovation combine for a  
unique rental space at The Stables, where creative uses for 
this amazing building have ranged from Borderland Music &  
Arts Festival to 42 North’s Sunset at the Stables concerts  
and the EAclipse educational programming during the  
2024 Total Eclipse. 

The Friends have invested significant funds and thousands of 
hours of volunteer work into the revitalization and maintenance 
of these three magnificent properties. Proceeds from rentals 
are reinvested into restoration and maintenance initiatives 
throughout the park. 

We look forward to welcoming you and your guests to events 
that will inspire connection, create memories, and leave a big 
impression!

Contact Marcia to discuss your wedding or rental at:  
info@TheMansionAtKnoxFarm.org

&WEDDINGS   
EVENT RENTALS

The Mansion

The Guest House

The Stables



About the Friends of Knox Farm State Park
The Friends of Knox Farm State Park, Inc., is a 501(c)(3) not-for-profit corporation.  

Our primary mission is to promote, support, preserve, and protect the recreational facilities,  
natural habitats, permanent green space, and historic assets of the park, and to develop an understanding  

and appreciation for the park, nature, and environment through programming and activities.  
We work under a partnership with New York State Office of Parks, Recreation,  

and Historic Preservation (NYSOPRHP) to facilitate our mission.

Membership Drives Our Mission
All improvements, grants, programs, and activities begin with a strong membership base.  

Your membership creates opportunities beyond the value of your yearly donation.  
Please consider joining, upgrading, or renewing your membership today at: FriendsOfKnoxFarm.org

Help our gardens
Grow!

Our hard-working Garden Club volunteers are gearing up for  
spring cleanup and planting.

Please help us get started by:
Donating much-needed tools from our Amazon Wish List

Volunteering to help
Donating to the Friends

Thank you for your support! Thank you for your support! 

https://www.friendsofknoxfarm.org/membership-information.html
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3K3XW1GLVWTA2/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://www.friendsofknoxfarm.org/volunteer-with-us.html
https://www.friendsofknoxfarm.org/donate.html
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3K3XW1GLVWTA2/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex

